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Supplementary Planning Document – Last Orders? Preserving Public Houses  

Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 
 
Adoption Statement  
 

The Council formally adopted the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) – Last Orders? 

Preserving Public Houses on the 17 September 2014.  

Last Orders? Preserving Public Houses (SPD) supplements policies set out in the Local 

Plan. The purpose of the Supplementary Planning Document is to explain the Council’s 

overall guidance on protecting pubs.  

The adopted SPD, the SPD consultation statement detailing modifications made following 

the SPD’s consultation and a copy of this Adoption Statement, can be viewed online at the 

Council’s website: www.lbbd.gov.uk and can be inspected at Barking Town Hall, the Civic 

Centre, and at libraries throughout Barking and Dagenham during normal opening hours.  

 
Any person with sufficient interest in the decision to adopt the SPD may apply to the High 
Court for permission to apply for judicial review of the decision to adopt the SPD. Any such 
application must be made promptly and in any event not later than 3 months after the date 
on which the SPD was adopted.  
 
If you require any further information or 
advice please contact the Planning 
Policy Team at:  

 

Post   
Planning Policy Team 
Barking Town Hall 
1 Town Square 
Barking  
Essex  
IG11 7LU 
Telephone  020 8227 5816  
Email planningpolicy@lbbd.gov.uk 
 

 

 

 


